
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MILLWOOD NEWS 

ISSUE  No 383 Newsletter date : Friday 8th  March 2019 

PHOTOGRAPHS FROM OUR 
MATHS/ART WEEK 

 

STARS OF THE WEEK 

EYFS/KS1 

 

Kyle C for fantastic effort during the sen-
sory circuit each morning even when feel-

ing tired.  

 

KS1/KS2 

Saif K for gesturing to an 
adult by putting his hand onto adults and 
guiding hand to a child’s foot to request 

to take off their shoe so the paired 
TACPAC session could begin.  



PHOTOGRAPHS FROM PANCAKE DAY 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

          

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WELCOME TO NEW STAFF 

May in the office and new duty officer, 
Frank. 

 

CRAZY HAIR NON-UNIFORM DAY 
FOR COMIC RELIEF ON MARCH 15TH. 

This year Millwood School will be raising 
money to support Comic Relief by having a 
crazy hair non-uniform day on Friday 15th 
March. We are asking each child to send 
in £1 in a named envelope on this day and 
come into school in their own clothes and 
with the craziest hair they can! Children 
can choose to join in with the non-uniform 
or join in with the crazy hair or to do 
both.  

 

LPPA WORKING PARTY FEEDBACK 

Thank you to all of the parents who at-
tended our first working party meeting 
last week. It was a fantastic meeting and 
a wonderful opportunity to meet new par-
ents. As a result of this meeting, we would 
like to look at ways that we can support 
parents with accessing more areas of the 
local community. This could include parks, 
supermarkets, hairdressers, dentists or 
other places where you would like to visit 
as a family but are unsure whether your 
child would cope. As a school, we plan to 
develop our community based education 
and plan a range of schemes of work 
based on visits and trips out. If you have 
any suggestions about where you would 
like us to consider please email   

MillwoodOffice@bury.gov.uk and mark 
them for the attention of Beckie Savage. 

 

DINNER MONEY REMINDER 

Could I please remind everyone that din-
ner money must be paid on a Monday 
morning and that all arrears must be paid 
on 11 March. 

Thank you 



SCHOOL COUNCIL MINUTES 

This week our school councillors had a visit from our builders. They brought in lots of ex-
citing toys to explore and explained how to keep safe on a building site. The children 
loved this hands on experience and are looking forward to seeing the progress of our new 
classrooms. 
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Whitelow 4 have been busy this week,  
enjoying the Art/Maths week. We have 
been learning about different artists and 
taking part in lots of activities! We ex-
plored colourful sensory tiles and we used 
blocks to make different structures. We 
used painting sticks to paint in the style 
of Picasso. We also explored different 
3D shapes and we made a beautiful pic-
ture using line patterns.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Whitelow 5 It has been Maths/Art 
week this week in school and the children 
in Whitelow 5 have loved engaging with 
the fantastic hands on experiences linked 
to the different artists. We particularly 
enjoyed learning about Wassily Kandinsky 
and made circle patterns with paint in the 
style of his work. The finished pieces of 
work were masterpieces, fit to adorn the 
walls of any museum. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Whitelow 1 This 
week we have been 
caring for our bean 
plants.  We have 
been watching the 
shoots grow when we 
water them. We 
have enjoyed Maths/ 
Art Week and the 
creative activities.  
We have been in-
spired by the work of famous artists such as 
Piet Mondrian and Robert Delaunay. We cel-
ebrated Shrove Tuesday by making pan-
cakes.  We enjoyed tasting American style 
white chocolate chip pancakes. 

Whitelow 2 Everybody in Whitelow 2 has 
had a fantastic fun learning time in Maths /
Art Week. Lots of smashing busy sessions 
learning about 2D and 3D shapes, colours 
and patterns with lots of practical and crea-
tive activities. A fabulous week everyone, 
well done. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Whitelow 3 This 
week we have really 
enjoyed lots of im-
aginative play, pre-
tending to have tea 
parties  and pre-
tending to be chefs 
on pancake day! We 
were very excited 
to have a "pancake 
flipping" competi-
tion and go on a 
pancake hunt. We have also enjoyed some 
Maths/Art week activities, making lovely 
patterns with different colours and frozen 
paint balloons.  

 



Redvales 1 have 
really enjoyed 
Maths /Art week! 
We have done 
some lovely line 
patterns and a 
class picture of a 
fish (like Picas-
so). We also en-
joyed learning about shape and colour, and 
learned about lots of different artists. Out-
side of maths week we enjoyed our sensory 
story with Twinkleboost.  
 

Redvales 2 We have 
had a lovely week doing 
lots of Maths and Art 
activities. We explored 
3 D shape sculptures, 
Islamic Art, Line Pat-
terns and Picasso. Also 
in Maths we have been 
exploring how many 
eggs fit into an egg box 
linked to our story 
“Jack and the Beanstalk” and building a gi-
ant beanstalk using blocks. 

 

 

 

 

 

Redvales 3 have really enjoyed Maths and 
Art week this week! We have looked at the 
work of Klee, Kandinsky and Picasso in Art. 
In Maths we have been measuring the diam-
eter of circles for our art work and using 
shapes to make geo-
metric patterns. We 
have been busy re-
hearsing for our 
Opera performance in 
Music and have been 
recording the growth 
of our sunflowers in 
Science. 

  

 

Redvales 4 This week 
we have been looking at 
artists who use shapes in 
their work. We made 
pictures using 2D shapes 
like Robert Delauney, 
circle pictures like Was-
silly Kandinsky, we put 
together a cut up photo 
of ourselves in different 
coloured tints like Paul Klee.  We made a 
class picture in the style of Picasso and 
made 3D sculptures.  While we have been 
doing all this we have also learnt about the 
properties of the shapes we have been us-
ing.  In music we guessed which instruments 
were playing before we could see them and 
then played our own instruments to differ-
ent styles of background music. In English 
we have been look-
ing at handwriting 
families ie ladder 
letters which start 
with a downward 
stroke; l, i, t, u, j 
and y, curly cater-
pillar letters which 
start with a curl to 
the left; c, a, o, d, g, 
q, e, s, f. 

 

Redvales 5 have had wonderful Maths and 
Art Week. We have loved exploring how 2D 
and 3D shapes are used in different pieces 
of Art. Redvales 5 enjoyed recreating Rob-
ert Delaunay art work whilst listening to 
classical music.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Redvales 6 thoroughly enjoyed Maths/ 
Art week! We 
engaged in a 
range of activi-
ties such as 
building 3D 
sculptures and 
creating line 
patterns using 
paint and mask-
ing tape. We 
also enjoyed baking Lenten chocolate cake 
to mark the start of Lent on Wednesday 
and discussed what we would find hard to 
give up. Next week we look forward to 
making paper plate faces for characters 
from our sensory story “Jack and the 
Beanstalk”.   

 

Irwell 2 Irwell 1  & 2 have really en-
joyed the activities this week.  Our fa-
vourite has been the 3D sculptures where 
we got to explore sensory balls.  We have 
also explored works of art by Paul Klee, 
Piet Mondrian and Islamic art patterns.   

Irwell 3 This week Irwell 3 have had so 
much fun during Maths Art week. We have 
enjoyed exploring the many different 2d 
and 3d shapes, making our own Art work 
and lots of messy play!  

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Irwell 4 have 
enjoyed Maths 
and Art week, 
linking lots of  
different art 
work to maths. 
Here is Alex 
making a splatter 
on our line pat-
tern painting on 
canvas. Have a 
lovely weekend. 

Irwell 5 This week we have been enjoying 
lots of activities for maths, art week. We 
particularly enjoyed the Islamic art activi-
ties. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Irwell 6 have thor-
oughly enjoyed 
Maths and Art 
week. We have been 
learning about lots 
of different artists 
and using their 
techniques to cre-
ate our own. Here is 
Dante showing off 
his Paul Klee in-
spired portrait.  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
PROGRESS REPORT FROM BUILDING TEAM 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Best wishes 

Helen Chadwick 

Headteacher 

https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk 


